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Liturgies for June 5th to 13th, 2021 
Holy Ghost Church 

Saturday, June 5th 

 
4:00 p.m. 

 
For the People 

Saturday, June 12th  4:00 p.m. Stancey Beck – Treva Muise 
Holy Family Church 

Saturday, June 5th 
Saturday, June 12th 

 
7:00 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 

 
Michael Prince – Susan O’Brien  
Haydee & Lucas Loberza (Anniv) – Liliana and Gordon Trail 

St. Jude’s Church 
 Sunday, June 6th 

 
8:30 a.m. 

 
John Postma – Siene Bos 

Sunday, June 13th 8:30 a.m. For the People 
Immaculate Heart of Mary  

Sunday, June 6th 

Sunday, June 13th  

 
10:30 a.m. 
10:30 a.m. 

 
Florence Drisdelle (Anniv) – Adeline Fisher 
Elizabeth Violette – Ray, Sheeleen and Rhiannon Violette 

 

Daily Readings (Week of June 7th  – 13th, 2021) 
Monday  2 Corinthians 1:1-7 Matthew 5:1-12 
Tuesday   2 Corinthians 1:18-22 Matthew 5:13-16 
Wednesday  2 Corinthians 3:4-11 Matthew 5:17-19 
Thursday   2 Corinthians 3:15-4:1, 3-6 Matthew 5:20-26 
Friday (Most Sacred Heart of Jesus) Hosea 11:1-4, 8-9 Ephesians 3:8-12, 14-19 John 19:31-37 
Saturday (Immaculate Heart of the BVM) Isaiah 61:9-11  Luke 2:41-51 
Sunday (11th Sunday in Ord. Time) Ezekiel 17:22-24 2 Corinthians 5:6-10 Mark 4:26-34   

Mass Times 
                     Saturdays Sundays 

         4:00 p.m. at Holy Ghost 
          7:00 p.m. at Holy Family 

8:30 a.m. at St. Jude’s 
10:30 a.m. at Immaculate Heart of Mary 

    To meet with Fr. Phil, Fr. Charlie or for Confession, call to make an appointment – 386-6178  

We pray to bring strength and comfort to those in need, 
including Kevin McKinley (son of Lucy McKinley), Bill Stafford 
(brother of Bernie Stafford), Lorraine Reed (sister of Helen 
Vaughan), June Robichaud and Janice Robichaud.  

 

We also pray for those who have died, including Sue McDonald 
(aunt of Pat Corbett), Betty Murphy (sister of Brenda 
Bleakney), Clare Arsenault (mother of Dale Ronalds) and 
beloved, Frank Nugent.   May their souls rest in peace. 

Corpus Christi 

June 6th, 2021 



Exploring Our Faith 
The Power of Words – Nouns and Verbs 
"Sticks and stones may break my bones but names will never hurt me!"  These brave words, shouted at other 
children hurling insults, are simply not true.  Words have power to hurt, as cyber bullying shows; and yet 
also have power to heal, as shouting back at bullies mitigates the pain.  In the new catechism, St. Augustine is 
quoted as saying that the sacraments receive their power by combining words with material elements 
(1228).  At the time of my First Holy Communion 72 years ago the words were Latin.  We the people in the 
congregation watched the back of the priest as he said Latin words facing the wall.  Those who could read 
followed along with the English translation in their Missals. 
 
But are the words of consecration nouns or verbs?  "Take and eat this" are verbs.  "Hoc est enim corpus 
meum" emphasize the noun "corpus".  We know that Jesus honoured the Jewish Feast of the Passover with a 
ritual Sabbath meal.  We know of His deep knowledge of Scripture.  He chose the sign of His new covenant at 
that ritual feast and gave all of us His followers a way to be with Him - to participate in His presence- by 
eating and drinking.   What else do we do at a feast? 
 
"Do this in memory of Me."  Is it the verb or 
the noun that powers Christian life?   Jesus 
knew that Adam and Eve "ate" the fruit of 
knowledge.  He offered us a way to engage 
with Him and to celebrate in joyful ceremony 
our participation in the way of life He 
offers.  "Wherever two or three of you are 
gathered together in My name, there am I in 
the midst of you."  Holy Communion is not a 
solo flight.  It is a "Communion of Saints" 
created by the Holy Spirit out of us sinners 
who have been comforted by the powerful 
words of Christ.  The Communion hymn 
paraphrases the Roman Occupation soldier who interceded for his servant by saying "...but speak the words 
of comfort my spirit healed shall be."  

Agnes Beirne 

 

Food Banks 
 

Holy Family Church - The need is always great for items such as toothpaste, 
toothbrushes, soap, razors, toilet paper and deodorant.  Also, rice, pasta, cereal and 
paper towels.  

Holy Ghost and Immaculate Heart of Mary Churches - We gladly accept 
whatever is offered but right now, there is a need for ladies’ deodorant, cakes of soap, 
toothbrushes and shampoo.   Thank you! 

 

Thank you to parishioners throughout our parish grouping who 
continue to help those who are hungry. 

 

Truly I tell you, just as you did it to one of the least of these,  
who are members of my family, you did it to me.    Matthew 25:40 



Did You Know?    
Our hope for heaven is found in Christ Jesus.  Jesus asks us to remain in his love.  He tells 
us to stay united in his life, in the same way a branch must remain united to the vine in 
order to grow, live and bear fruit.  By remaining united to him, the sap of his divine life 
runs within us so that we may flourish in good works for the glory of the Father.  “As the 
source and summit of the Christian life” the Eucharist unites us in love of the Father and 
nourishes and strengthens us to remain united to him and to do good works for his 
glory.                                                                                                       (Page 363, Sourcebook 2020) 

 

Come and celebrate the Feast of the Sacred Heart of Jesus at  
St Augustine’s Parish 24-hour Eucharistic Adoration 

 
June 10th 7:00 p.m.  
Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament by Seminarian Juan Carlos until the Repose of Our 
Dear Lord June 11th 7:00 pm (just before Mass) 
Will you come and spend time with our Lord? We require a minimum of 2 people per 
hour. 
  
The Global Rosary Relay for Priests 
June 11th 6:00 p.m.   
New Brunswick has been assigned the Luminous Mysteries and therefore we will be 
gathering and walking around the church as a group (weather permitting).  If possible, please dress in red. 
https://www.worldpriest.com/annual-global-rosary-relay/ 
 
Mass with Father Ulysse LeBlanc presiding 
June 11th 7:00 p.m.  To register for any of the above, please contact Tiffany Good by email at 
goodtiffany@hotmail.com or by phone at 386-5442. 
Please state your name, which celebration you will be attending, how many will be sitting with you, your 
contact phone number and for adoration, your preferred hour to adore our Lord.  God bless you! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Happy 90th Birthday Peter Rafferty!! 
Peter, when you look back over 90 years, may your memories be warm 

ones and when you celebrate on your big day, may your  
heart be filled with love and joy! 

https://www.worldpriest.com/annual-global-rosary-relay/
mailto:goodtiffany@hotmail.com


Please remember that if you come to the church/parish office for any reason, you must 
wear a mask and sign in with your contact information.  Doors are open! 

To watch Sunday Mass on live-stream, at 10:30 a.m. Sunday morning, go to: 
• our website at www.setmoncton.com and click on the picture there or  
• go directly to our Facebook page (Saint Elizabeth of the Trinity parish) 

Immediately after Mass, the video will be uploaded to YouTube.  (SET Moncton) 

 

Holy Family Church 

Holy Family Church is offering burseries to young people of the parish who are 
graduating from high school this year and going on to post-secondary education!   

First of all, congratulations and second of all, please look for information letters 
available at Holy Family Church! 

The next Holy Family Local Parish Council (LPC) meeting will be held on 
Tuesday, June 15th at 7:00 p.m. in the church. If you have any items that you 
would like the Council to consider at this meeting, please contact a Council 
member and ask to have the topic placed on the agenda.  

Also, Minutes of meetings are posted in hardcopy at the back of the church and 
on-line at our website, www.setmoncton.com/schedules once approved at a 

future scheduled Council meeting. 

We have music, movies, books, and children’s books, puzzles and toys all 
stored and sorted at Holy Family Church!   

Go to www.setmoncton.com and click on the red ‘Holy Family Fundraiser’ 
button! Choose what you want (by category and number) and then email us 

at wilsondougc45@gmail.com. 
 

We will have it ready for you to pick up on 
Saturday morning, June 12th from 9 a.m. to 12 noon. 

 

Thank you for your support! 

 

Immaculate Heart of Mary Church 

 Soooo, we were hoping for a 
gardener…..a plant and flower-type 
person…..you know, someone with 

one of them there green 
thumbs…..and God did provide!  ☺ 

 

Thank you Don and Dorothy Murray!   
Thank you Vic LeBlanc!   

Thank you Bert and Diane Cole! 

 
Come on by and see – the grounds of 

IHMC are  
looking amazing already! 

 

http://www.setmoncton.com/
http://www.setmoncton.com/schedules
http://www.setmoncton.com/
mailto:wilsondoug45@gmail.com


THE RECEPTION OFFICE for the Diocese will be open Tuesdays and Thursdays from  
9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. starting June 1st.  Regular hours will return on September 7th. 

 

From the Offices of Faith Development, Liturgy and Youth Faith Development 
Ellen - 857- 9952 or ellen.diocesemoncton@gmail.com 

Trevor - 857-4879 or trevord.diocese@gmail.com 

Celebrating the Year of St. Joseph 
Pope Francis has declared this the year of Saint Joseph.  One of the many things Saint Joseph is known for is 
providing for the Holy Family.  With this in mind, the Adult Faith Commission is seeking to partner with 
organizations who are working to feed those less fortunate in our community.  We recently met with Alicia 

Clarkson from the Peter McKee Community Garden and she gave a wonderful 
presentation on the work they are currently doing and their plans for the 
future.   

When asked what their most pressing needs are she responded with “seeds 
and funding”.  Some of the seeds they would be looking for are Carrots 
(Tenderly Imperator, Scarlet nantes), Lettuce (Buttercrunch, Little Gem, 
Romaine) and Tomato (Prudens Purple, San Morzano).  Also, gift cards to 
hardware stores or garden centers are always useful.   
 
As far as funding, they currently have 101 Garden Boxes on the go; of the 101, 
only 16 are currently being sponsored.  You can sponsor a box for $200 for the 
year.  This will provide seeds, soil and maintenance, updates, a charitable tax 
receipt, and the goods grown in your name will go to the food bank, or a family 
in need.  Also, for the $200 there will be a sign put up with the information of 
the sponsor.   

 
If you would like more information about this, please check out their Facebook page or email Alicia at 

alicia.clarkson@fooddepot.ca  
 

AFC Committee members:  Mike Jefferies, Susan McCarthy, Debbie Theriault,  
Mark Mahoney, Fr. Phil Mulligan. 

 

This past year, the pandemic has caused empty shelves, increased food prices and has exposed weaknesses in 
our fragile food system.  The number of families who are insecure about where their next meal will come 

from, has also increased and the importance of community gardens and local food sources has never been 
clearer.  Thank you to all who are able to help! 

 

Weekly Offerings for all Churches – May 29th/30th, 2021 

Holy Family & Peoples Park Tower (incl PADs) 

Church Support $2280.50 (50); Loose $8.00 
Maintenance Fund $129.50 (5) 

St. Jude’s Church (incl PADs) 
Church Support $574.00 (19); Loose $5.00  

 

Holy Ghost Church (incl PADs) 
Church Support $292; Loose $23.00 

Immaculate Heart of Mary Church (incl PADs) 
Church Support $4343.50 (94); Loose $25.00 

Property Upkeep $322.50 (11) 
Youth $30.00 (5); Social Action $175.00 (13) 

 
 

mailto:ellen.diocesemoncton@gmail.com
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